
Objection to National Waste Managers' 3-Year Extension Request 
Judith L. Wagner, 1210 Beaver Tree Dr, Odenton, MD 21113 

I am a resident of Two Rivers, a development of over 2000 homes directly abutting the 

proposed landfill.   

I am writing to object to the request of National Waste Managers (NWM) for a 3-year extension 

of the Special Exception for a rubble landfill, originally granted in 1993. My arguments against 

this extension are as follows: 

The requested extension period is too long. NWM has submitted the MDE denial for judicial 

review. Based on historical landfill cases, the judicial review process can be expected to take 

approximately one year. This timeframe suggests that a shorter extension period, such as 18 

months rather than three years, would be more appropriate to align with the expected duration 

of the judicial review.   

More importantly, I believe that AA County has a strong reason to simply deny the extension, 

regardless of the judicial review of the MDE denial.  That is because the conditions laid out in 

the1993 special exception regarding the access point proposed in the application can no longer 

be met.  Although NWM’s attorney argued in statements to the Anne Arundel (AA) County 

Board of Appeals in 2021-2022 that it considers any point along Conway Road that meets fee-

simple access to be approved under the 1993 special exception, in 1996 the same attorney 

stated that NWM understood they would have to apply anew to AA County for approval of that 

entrance.  (See attached letter – Exhibit 1.)    

Therefore, I believe that AA County should deny the extension on the grounds that the entrance 

approved in the Special Exception of 1993 is no longer available and that any other proposed 

entrance would require a new special exceptions process. 

If that action is deemed unwise by the AA Hearing Examiner, then I believe the extension should 

be limited to a period of 18 months.  As a resident of Two Rivers 55+ community who arrived in 

Anne Arundel County in 2020, unaware that the landfill was under consideration, I deserve a 

sense of closure over this continuing source of anxiety.  
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